Street Committee Meeting Minutes

11/7/22 6:15 PM

Officials Present: Matt Buettner, Clyde Heller, Stan Darter, Steve Notheisen, Jim Hopkins, Shawn
Kennedy, Tom Smith, Tim Birk, Kyle Buettner

1. Petitions by Citizens on Non-Agenda Items: None

2. Approval of previous minutes from the Joint 10/17/22 Planning and Street Committee meeting:
Motion to approve made by Alderman Kyle Buettner, seconded by Alderman Notheisen. Passed
5-0.

3. Street Projects: Tim Birk presented a packet of projects, page one consisting of possible street
improvements for 2023-2024. After discussion, motion made by Alderman Heller to move
forward with items 2, 3, and 4 on the list; Fourth Street, Parkwood, and Main Street
respectively, and to have Tom Smith and Tim Birk get together on a plan and quote for a
resealing project in the Downtown Area. Motion seconded by Alderman Steve Notheisen.
Motion passed 4-0.

Additional pages of upcoming and current projects presented by Tim Birk and discussed. Motion
made by Alderman Notheisen to move forward with the HH Road improvement project and to
apply for Federal Funding. Seconded by Alderman Heller. Motion passed 4-0.

After further discussion on remaining items, Alderman Kyle Buettner made a motion to move
forward with projects on page 2 for ADA sidewalk work at 3™ and Church, Market Street, and
Church Street, as well as sidewalk work on lllinois Avenue and in the Northwinds subdivision,
Concrete Replace Program, Oil & Chip, Sealing Program on James Street and Evansville Avenue,
and Drainage Projects on Columbia and Moore Street, total estimate coming out to $566,00 for
all listed projects. Seconded by Alderman Heller. Motion passed 4-0.

Tim Birk additionally presented a listing and comprehensive map of all streets in town based on
when they were last worked on, and the type of material used on the street.

4. Comments: Clyde Heller asked about recent speeding issues on Morrison Avenue. A final report
on surveillance done by the Police Department was not available, however it was noted that
some tickets have been written.

Motion to adjourn by Alderman Notheisen, seconded by Alderman Kyle Buettner. Passed 4-0.

Meeting adjourned at 7:10.

Minutes submitted by Street Committee Acting Chair Matt Buettner.



